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PREPARATION OVERVIEW      
Freedom and After Care Healing Ministry (Updated 2/1//23) 

 
Directions 
  
To experience a fruitful and lasting deliverance, it is important to review this overview document completely 
because it will help you discover the FE ministry approach. Because the information may be new, we suggest 
that you read it fully at least twice so that you understand.   It would also be important and helpful to review the 
scripture references as well as the resources referred to on the last page. 
 

➢ This overview is not written to persuade anyone to receive FE ministry.   
 
Overview 
    
We have learned that believers in Jesus Christ need two aspects of prayer ministry to walk in the freedom and 
power that they intuitively know is possible, but for unknown reasons, have not been able to receive. One 
aspect is heart healing, which applies to emotional wounds, painful memories, lies, and forgiveness issues. 
The other aspect is deliverance freedom.  Deliverance freedom prayer deals with the removal of demons, and 
their programs or devices, along with hurtful lies and emotional wounds. 
  
Part of the goal for this ministry is to eliminate the generational curse principle (Exodus 20:5, 34:7, Numbers 
14:18, Deut. 5:9), which says that God will visit the iniquity of fathers on the children to the 3rd and 4th 
generations.  God revealed a principle in His Word because negative results impact the bloodlines indefinitely 
until the iniquities are effectively cut off.  How is this accomplished?   
 
Satan has been allowed to enforce the consequences of iniquity, and he is eager to do so! (Hosea 7:1) The 
powers of darkness have used this generational principle against all of us.  Because the Church disobeyed the 
command of Jesus to cast demons out, it is our consistent experience that people receive demons at the point 
of conception. These generational demonic spirits have not been cast out, which has allowed them to remain 
‘undetected’ through the bloodlines for centuries. 
  
You might say, “I thought a Christian can’t be demon possessed!”  You are right!  A Christian cannot be demon 
possessed, but a Christian can be “demonized.”   Remember, we are a possession of the Lord Jesus Christ!  
“Demonized” means that demons can inhabit your body for the purpose of influencing you -- particularly your 
heart and soul (mind, will, emotions) and your body.  “Oppression” is the influence demons work from outside 
of the body. 
 
Demons use the body like their house.  Just like the home where we live contains our furnishings (clothes, 
appliances, dishes), the demons establish their furnishings (programming, devices, curses, etc.), Demons and 
their devices have been interwoven into the various aspects of our lives without our knowing.   
 
What will happen when you receive FE ministry? 
 
We will pray for you by the anointing of the Holy Spirit.  The prayer itself is comprised of seven sections: 1) 
guidance and instruction for the person receiving prayer, 2) the preparatory prayer, 3) commands to the 
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demons, 4) cleansing prayer, 5) confession of guilt made by the demonic before the Throne of God, 6) casting 
out all demonic spirits, and 7) healing and closing prayers. 
  
Once the first three parts are completed, the Lord Jesus Christ will require the “demon of highest authority 
(Head Demon) to reveal what he and his forces have been doing to destroy you.  The Head Demon (HD) will 
be commanded to answer specific questions directed by the Holy Spirit.  The HD knows what to respond, 
because he has overseen the evil work since conception when he entered.  You may hear unfamiliar terms, 
but it’s just their demonic names. 
  
Often a picture can help us to understand more fully.  Picture a courtroom scene with a prisoner of war on trial.  
The HD will be tied up in cords of the Holy Spirit and placed on the witness stand.  Father God is the Judge.  
Jesus is the Prosecuting Attorney, along with His ministry team members who facilitate.  Holy Spirit enforces 
the HD to reveal true responses because He is the Spirit of Truth.  The whole courtroom is surrounded with 
angels, who are guards and enforcers. 
  
This HD and his forces have played a destructive role in your life since conception in your mother’s womb. 
Interrogating them before God identifies how they have worked to hinder and destroy your life.  The demons’ 
confession is not meant to excuse or justify situations, problems, or sin.  It is to expose the enemy and remove 
false guilt that you may have been carrying your entire life. The HD is commanded to acknowledge their guilt 
before they are commanded to leave.  
  
How is the demon going to answer questions?   
 
The authority of God requires the demon to speak as thoughts to your mind.  Some people “hear” the answers 
and some people “see” answers. So, what you do is repeat what you hear and/or see. The demons will be 
commanded to release you so that you can rest in the presence of the Lord Jesus Christ.  The good news is 
that you will still be aware of everything going on. As the HD chooses to cooperate by answering the questions 
before God’s Throne, you will be able to go to the “back” of your mind.   
 
This is a new experience and can be uncomfortable for people who want to keep control.  Choosing to yield 
and trust the Holy Spirit will help you to relax and flow with the ministry.   The best and most effective way to 
rest in the presence of the Lord Jesus Christ is to repeat what you hear or see quickly, without 
analyzing and editing things. If you begin to think/analyze, it will over-ride the information Jesus requires the 
demon to confess.  No matter what you hear or see, just say it.  Say everything that comes into your mind 
and say it right away.   
 
It’s especially important that you do this and choose to trust that the Lord Jesus Christ is in control of the 
process. Many people try to figure this out, but it is a unique experience that gives glory to Jesus Christ while 
you experience His presence.  Once again, going back to the presence of the Lord is not your responsibility!  It 
is the demon’s responsibility to release you without interference.   And remember, everyone is unique.  Some 
people are experience a wonderful time with Jesus Christ while they are resting with Him. Others simply sense 
His presence and peace.   
 

➢ If this approach makes you uncomfortable, you may need more information or questions answered. If 
you feel it is not possible for you to relax and trust this process, then consider waiting until another time 
to receive this ministry. Thank you for your honest and prayerful consideration. 

 
Why talk to them - why should they voluntarily cooperate to answer questions?   
 
The information obtained is not only revealing and encouraging but can also become a basis to reinforce your 
faith.  The Lord Jesus Christ wants you to know what demons have done to hinder your walk with Him, and the 
demons are humiliated as they admit their wrongdoing.  If demons do not cooperate, they will suffer the 
consequences of rebellion by receiving judgment from the Lord Jesus Christ.  The Bible says that judgment 
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has been given to the Son.  The good news is that whether they choose to cooperate or not, you will receive 
freedom by the power of God. 
 
I thought all demons were liars!  
 
Well, to tell a lie, you must know the truth; otherwise, you would not know you were lying. The HD knows all the 
answers to any question. “How will we know if he is telling the truth?” The Lord Jesus Christ will not allow a 
demon to say false information in His glorified name if it is not true. Standing before God, the HD will be 
required to speak a “confession of truth” regarding the facts they have shared to confirm that the facts shared 
are true.  (1Thess. 5:21; 1Jn. 4:1-4). 
  
Why can’t we just ask all information from the Holy Spirit?   
 
Good question! Have you asked Him?  What did He say? Holy Spirit is providing the information by 
commanding the demons to expose what they have done.  Obviously, communication is not a problem for the 
Holy Spirit, but holding the demons accountable for their evil activities is certainly appropriate (Exodus 22: 2-3.  
Demon spirits are evil, twisted, perverted beings but they are still under the authority of Almighty God.  Demon 
spirits are evil, twisted, perverted beings but they are still under the authority of Almighty God. If they don’t 
obey Him, it’s because they refuse to, but if they do obey Him, it’s because they want to avoid receiving His 
sovereign and righteous judgment.  Everything they do must be qualified by the sovereignty of God. 
 If they do not obey Him,  
 
What kind of information is gathered?   
 
During Part 5, the demons will be required to reveal certain information that the Lord wants you to know.  For 
example, what they have done to hinder your relationship with Jesus, the Father, and with other individuals 
that God has brought into your life.  They will reveal debilitating lies that disabled you, and God will require 
them to speak His truth.   
 
Holy Spirit will also require the HD to reveal gifts and the Call of God on your life. The Lord wants you to know 
how the enemy has tried to ruin your relationship with Him and to counterfeit His gifts.  Since your conception, 
the enemy has been working in certain key areas of your life to hinder the gifts and to stop you from fulfilling 
the Call of God on your life!  
  
The HD must confess the truth about “Alters” (brokenhearted parts). “What are Alters?”  If you are unsure, 
please watch the videos on MPD/DID on the website.  The videos explain that Alters are “parts” that God 
creates to help us endure painful physical or emotional experiences that causes the part to live in a separate 
reality from the core person.   
 

➢ MPD or DID are termed a “disorder” -- not mental illness.  And Alters are certainly NOT demons!  God 
created the ability to ‘break off” a part of us from the core person that helps us cope with a traumatic 
event.  When an event is too traumatic or painful for us to bear, a “part” is separated in the mind and 
experiences the event so that the core person does not have to endure it directly.   
 

➢ Alters are God’s protection and/or survival mechanism.  Alters are not bad but they do represent 
disunity to the core person.  The heart of Jesus through this ministry is to cleanse and ‘integrate’ Alters.  
Integration means to “put them back” into the core being to make the person unified again.   

 

➢ Over many years of ministry, we have found it is common for people to have Alters, and most do not 
know it. During the prayer, Jesus will do His perfect work to cleanse, heal, and integrate them because 
He does all things well.  People who have received this from the Lord Jesus feel so much better! 
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Each person receiving this ministry will complete a “Checklist.” One of the elements on the checklist relates to 
‘Physical Problems.’  Although all illness is a result of Adam’s sin, we do not assume that physical problems 
are ‘demonically caused’.  But it may be important to learn what percentage of each of those physical problems 
originated by demonic activities. This is another way of holding the demons accountable. It can be immensely 
helpful to know how to stand in faith for your healing.   
 
During Part 6, we pray physical healing and closing prayers that will keep the enemy from re-entering. While 
we have seen the Lord accomplish miraculous changes through this prayer of faith, again, there is no 
assumption that people will always have 100% of their physical issues disappear immediately.  Some healing 
occurs gradually, and some of the person’s physical problems might be improved, but not removed entirely (2 
Cor. 12:7 – 10).  No matter what, we walk by faith in the promises of God! 
 
What happens if the demons do not talk, and I do not hear anything? 
 
Most people have a very encouraging experience with FE ministry. It is very gentle, quiet, and respectful. It is 
also supernatural and informative. However, whether the demons choose to divulge information or not, the 
results will be the same -- you will receive your freedom! This is especially important to understand. After the 
deliverance prayer is executed, we command the demons to “Depart!” and you will be free of demons, 
programming and devices that were set up on the inside. We do not need to get information from the demons 
for you to receive freedom. The answers to questions are helpful but are not required to be free! 
 
What happens in the AfterCare to Encounter Jesus ministry session? 
 
This is so exciting:  in the deliverance freedom ministry the power of God removes the demons and their 
controlling garbage.  During the aftercare ministry, the Lord will reveal His loving truth to encourage and heal 
our hearts from the impact of the demonic control and hindrances!  You will also receive an “AfterCare Guide 
to Encounter Jesus” that provides self-ministry tools and powerful prayers to keep your freedom and to 
establish greater intimacy with the Lord Jesus Christ.  This ministry is never a “quick fix,” but you will be able to 
advance forward in your walk with Jesus as you focus on Him and exercise your authority in Christ.  
 
 
We hope you feel encouraged!   
 
To the glory of the Lord Jesus Christ, your FE ministry will be very gentle and respectful.  There will be little or 
no demonic manifestation to make you frightened or miserable. In fact, because the ministry is so gentle, 
people have wondered if it is ‘real.’  If you choose to receive FE ministry, you need to receive the process by 
faith in the Lord Jesus Christ and faith that He directs this process.  It’s not a quick fix or a cure-all –- 
unfortunately, we can’t cast out our flesh!   
   
Our ministry is not a “formula” to bring freedom and healing.  We are exercising the authority the Lord Jesus 
Christ gave to us to overcome the powers of the enemy.  It is because of our faith in Him: 1) what He 
accomplished through his death on the cross, 2) the blood that He shed, and 3) His glorious resurrection from 
the dead.  The Glory belongs to the Lord Jesus Christ, and Him alone!  
 
There are thousands of people all over the world who have experienced wonderful, lasting freedom and 
wholeness from receiving FE deliverance and healing ministry. Each of the steps are guided by Holy Spirit to 
provide freedom for common issues as well as for complex situations involving Satanic Ritual Abuse survivors.  
 
Finally, Freedom Encounters ministry is very comprehensive and can be compared to spiritual surgery.  It can 
sometimes be tiring.  Therefore, it would be wise to plan for extra rest and time with the Lord following your 
deliverance session (that evening and/or the next day). 
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